Groveton ISD SHAC Minutes 10/15/24

We started the meeting at 8:07 am in the Groveton cafeteria.

The first thing on the agenda was to introduce our new members, Taryn Thornton who
was here with us and Lezlea Wilson who could not make it today.

The next thing on the agenda was to get a list of our current members for the 2024/2025
school year. The list we got was: Brittany Barrett, Chandra Lee, Rhonda Lowery, Mona
McDaniels, Rebecca Huff, Debbie Wilson, Mary Lankford, Ashley Crawford, Taryn
Thornton, Lezlea Wilson, Fallon Rivers, Lisa Sharp.

The next thing was to decide our goals for the school year. Our first one was to do a
food drive at the elementary. We will select a different food for each grade. Brittany
Barrett will pick out some families in need and send the boxes home with them at the
Thanksgiving lunch on Nov 19th.

The next goal is to do Toys for Tots again. We will send home letters for this at the
beginning of November to have time to get them before the beginning of December. The
class with the highest amount of toys will win an ice cream party.

We need to review the Wellness Policy before the end of the school year. Mrs. Debbie
will let us know a good date to do this.

SHAC will help with water day that is at the end of the school year. Will help get food for
concession stand and volunteer to run the concession stand the days of.

A heart healthy program has contacted us about doing a program for our kids. Mrs.
Lowery has the contact information for them and we will contact them about coming and
presenting to our school.

Jr. High Life skills class has a garden already but wanted to reach out to them and the
Ag extension agency about doing the Grow, Eat, Go program.

Walk Across texas will be for all staff in the spring. Nurse Barrett will see if Coach
Hester wants to do the kids side of Walk across texas.

Red ribbon week was decided on by Mrs. Lowery- the dress up days for that is Monday
all red, Tuesday Dress like a movie star, Wednesday wear shades, Thursday dress as
your favorite animated character. She has purchased items to be given out each day for
the elementary also.

Our last item to discuss was the date of our next meeting. We decided on Wednesday
November 13th to put the boxes together for the thanksgiving food drive.



